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City of Dania Beach

Finance Department


100       West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3800 ∙ (954) - 922-5619 (fax)


TO:
      Mayor Pat Flury

                  Vice Mayor Bobbie Grace

                  Commissioner Anne Castro

                  Commissioner C. K. “Mac” McElyea

                  Commissioner Walter Duke         

FROM:    Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:           Mark Bates, Finance Director
Date:
     October 25, 2011

RE:           Additional user licenses for New World ERP System



Last year the City purchased and began planning for the implementation of a new Enterprise Resource Process (ERP) system.  This ERP system anticipated and included 115 user licenses that are used to allow Department staff to access and use any one of the ERP’s system’s four applications that were purchased (Financial Management, Payroll-H/R, Utility, and Community Development).  
Over the past several months this ERP system has been successfully implemented with the transition of data from our previous computer system.  The new ERP system allows and empowers City Departments in many areas including:

· Entry and Department approval of purchases and invoices,  
· Staff can scan and electronically attach invoices which allows easy and immediate research of their cost expenditures when monitoring budgets (account expenses are now coupled with detailed scanned invoice documents),

· System allows easy monitoring and / or research of budgets and vendor payments made, 
· Supervision can directly obtain up-to-date budget reports showing costs spent, and funds remaining available, and
· City just implemented the Payroll H/R module that allows Department input and monitoring of staff payroll earnings and costs.

Further ERP improvements are scheduled that will add Community Development (Building and Code) and Utility Billing to the ERP applications over the next two months.
With the on-going, successful implementation of this ERP system, City user Departments have been requested an increasing number of staff to be trained and have access to use individual ERP applications than originally planned.  In some cases, the larger number of staff was requested due to large workloads.  For example, Public Services do a great deal of purchasing and have therefore asked supervisors to handle their own input rather than routing purchases to their central administration office staff.  In other cases, added access has been requested to provide greater flexibility to smaller Department operations (giving access to all applications by all staff members) and prevent work delays that could develop when one staff member or another is absent from work.

To address requests for expanded Department staff access to our ERP applications, the Administration has worked with and negotiated a Change Order that adds additional ERP application licenses from New World Systems.  These additional licenses will meet all current and anticipated demands that could be foreseen as being requested or needed by City Department staff over the coming 2 years.

The Administration recommends Commission approval of the attached Resolution reflecting a Change Order adding funds and authorizing the purchase of additional ERP user application licenses from New World Systems in an amount not to exceed $10,000.

